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These past few months have been so full of opportunities. Youth ministry is certainly one of those in which we
have intentionally engaged. There has been such a tremendous response to our focus on mentorship and
relational development. Recently, 50 local teenagers showed up to a monthly
activity hosted at our church. Several have been saved and baptized in the past
~ weeks and now are working through one-on-one discipleship with a mentor.
y5; |hese investments help to secure the trajectory of the future church. We are in

" awe of our God that has brought these souls into our
§ care. Would you pray with us and for us, as we desire
to see these young people developed into future
spiritual leaders serving around the globe?

One of the joys of working so closely with young
people is we regularly observe them serve in various ministries. One of our bi-weekly
outreach ministries (Bible Club) is essentially directed by the youth of our church. While
developing into leaders, they are also developing a ministry heart. A heart for souls, a heart
for children, and a heart for their local church. We are in awe of our God that has allowed us
to witness these incredible transformations in lives that were without hope. Now they are
serving through the local church offering that same hope to other young people.

The incredible journey of observing a church from birth to being burdened for the
/), world is indescribable. Our hearts were challenged once again by the

B overwhelming need next door and around the world. The dear folks at Hope are
giving beyond their ability to global missions every month. Their commitment is
allowing God to manifest Himself in real ways as He provides specifically in their
lives and for their families. We believe in the following mindset: We don’t give in
L order to acquire a blessing....giving is the blessing! We are once again in awe of
our God that plants His heart into the hearts of His people. Would you pray with us
that God would continue to call out of this church both pastors and missionaries
surrendered to serve wherever He calls? For He is truly worthy of this!

Exciting news! We are delighted to inform you that Hope Christian Academy has
nearly doubled its enroliment for this coming school year. Due to the rapid growth, we
in need a few things to make this school year (and the ones to follow) a comfortable
success. We are praying for the following: the completion of our sports complex, an

additional school route van, and the new annex for additional classroom space. We \ %N Iz
have seen God provide in numerous and unexpected ways in the past and - 4
we are trusting Him for these essentials to accommodate the continuous Because He Lives,

growth and favorable results at Hope. &%07 % Lt &% 2
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